MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL
CITY HALL, Fifth Floor
6801 Delmar Blvd.
University City, Missouri 63130
February 8, 2016
6:30 p.m.

A. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 
At the Regular Session of the City Council of University City held on the fifth floor of City Hall, on Monday, February 8, 2016, Mayor Shelley Welsch called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.
B. ROLL CALL 

In addition to the Mayor the following members of Council were present:



Councilmember Rod Jennings




Councilmember Paulette Carr 




Councilmember Stephen Kraft



Councilmember Terry Crow




Councilmember Michael Glickert                                             





Councilmember Arthur Sharpe, Jr.


Also in attendance was City Manager, Lehman Walker.
C. APPROVAL OF AGENDA
Councilmember Carr made a motion that Item No. 1 in the City Manager's Report be held in abeyance until after Resolution 2015 - 4 had been discussed and as seconded by Councilmember Crow.
Councilmember Kraft stated that it would make sense to discuss the policy prior to taking a vote on Item Resolution 2015 - 4.

Voice vote on Councilmember Carr's motion carried unanimously.

Councilmember Sharpe moved to approve the agenda as amended, was seconded by Councilmember Jennings and the motion carried unanimously.      

D. PROCLAMATIONS
E. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
1. January 25, 2016 Study Session minutes were moved for approval by Councilmember Glickert, seconded by Councilmember Sharpe and the motion carried unanimously.
2. January 25, 2016 Regular Session minutes were moved for approval by Councilmember Sharpe, seconded by 
Councilmember Jennings and the motion carried unanimously.
F. APPOINTMENTS 
1. Robyn Williams and Brendan O’Brien were nominated for appointment to the Economic Development Retail Sales Tax Board by Mayor Welsch, seconded by Councilmember Glickert and the motion carried unanimously.
2. Derek Heiderman was nominated for appointment to the Traffic Commission by Councilmember Glickert, replacing Jackie Womack.  He was seconded by Councilmember Jennings and the motion carried unanimously.
G. SWEARING IN 
1. Joe Edwards was sworn in to the Loop Special Business District Commission in the City Clerk’s office.

2. Felecia Hickman was sworn in to the Arts and Letters Commission
Mayor Welsch provided the following reminder to those in the audience.  If you would like to speak to the Council, on agenda or non-agenda items, you should fill out a speaker request form that can be found to the left of the door into the Chamber.  Please indicate on that sheet if you want to speak on an agenda or non-agenda item, and note the agenda item number on the form. Your completed form should be placed in the plastic trays in front of the City Clerk prior to the start of Council discussion on an agenda item on which you would like to speak.  The Council Reports & business section is for Council discussion.  Those asking to speak on those issues may do so during the regular Citizen Comments sections of the agenda. Comments should be limited to five (5) minutes.  

     Decorum at Council meetings is required in order to make possible civil discourse among people who may have different views.  With that in mind, personal attacks on City Council members, staff and anyone else will be ruled out of order.  I reserve the right to disallow those engaging in personal attacks to speak at this or future Council meetings.

     As I have said in the past, if someone chooses to continue speaking beyond the Council-accepted time limit on an individual citizen comment, after my advising of the deadline, I will not call them to the podium at future meetings.  I will consider a request for additional time – but the speaker must make a request to go beyond the time limit and be given permission to do so.  

     Finally, I encourage members of this Council to remember that, per our Council rules, we follow Roberts Rules of Order.  According to Robert’s Rules, we should all desist in making personal attacks on our colleagues – limiting our comments to the merits of an issue, and not calling into question the motives of our colleagues.

     A reminder to those in the audience - this Council cannot discuss personnel matters, legal or real estate issues in public sessions. Members of this Council and the City Manager will not immediately respond to questions raised at our meetings, however, responses will be provided by an appropriate person as quickly as possible.

     Again, personal attacks on City Council members, staff, and anyone else by members of the public or by members of this Council will be ruled out of order. I reserve the right not to call back to the podium at this or future meetings anyone who engages in personal attacks on anyone.

     These meetings are held for this Council to do the business of the people.  That is what we should all be focusing upon.
H. CITIZEN PARTICIPATION (Total of 15 minutes allowed)
Judy Prange, 7005 Amherst University City, MO

Ms. Prange, Executive Director of U City in Bloom, stated that she is delighted to announce that they are in receipt of a $10,000 gift, from a family that has been in U City since the 1800s.  The couple has challenged others to match their donation, and have pledged to match anything over that amount, up to $16,000.   She stated that U City in Bloom has also received funding from EDRST for 30, three-foot square planters that will be placed on Olive Blvd., from the west city limits to Woodson.  The new donation will be used to continue the Olive beautification initiative by purchasing planters for existing and future bus shelters.  Any additional funding will be used to purchase plaques and benches.  Ms. Prange stated that work is scheduled to begin this spring and the complete details and funding opportunities for this campaign will appear on the organization's website, and in the newsletter and social media.  


Ms. Prange stated that this initiative is just one example of how U City in Bloom and the City's planning and development staff work together to benefit the entire community.   
Margaret Johnson,  7509 Gannon, University City, MO

Ms. Johnson expressed concerns regarding the possibility of a restaurant franchise, Twin Peaks, opening in the Loop.  She stated that although the January 4, 2016 article in the St. Louis Business Journal does not specifically mention U City, it does state that there are three locations in the planning stage and three more in the works.  She asked that this City take preemptive action by letting franchisees know that they are not welcome in the Loop.  Ms. Johnson stated that Twin Peaks refers to women's breasts and is basically a Hooter's.  She did not think the Loop is the place for such an establishment.  The Loop welcomes families and people of all ages, and an establishment whose brand is based on displaying and objectifying women's breasts has no place in the Loop.  
Mary Ann Zaggy, 6303 McPherson University City, MO

Ms. Zaggy expressed strong opposition to the new tenant, Twin Peaks, proposed to occupy the space vacated by the Market Pub.  It is not a family-friendly place.  Based on the proposed location, it will set the tone for the entire Loop District.  Ms. Zaggy stated that her hope is that Council will send this message to the owners of Twin Peaks; numerous residents have vowed to boycott this business and will work to prevent their U City location from becoming a profitable venue.

Garrie Burr, 750 Kingsland, University City, MO

Mr. Burr stated that on behalf of the Municipal Arts and Letters Commission, he would like to invite the Mayor and Council to attend the 2016 Returning Artist reception.  This year's event will take place in the McNair Board Room on Thursday, February 25th, at 7 p.m., and will feature Wiley Price, a 1975 U City High graduate.  The Returning Artist Program, which features artistically renowned graduates, has been sponsored by the Commission since 1994, for the purpose of enriching the district's art programs, and encouraging students to think about the arts as a vocation.  

     Mr. Burr stated that this is also the 30th Anniversary of the Public Art Series, collaboration with Washington University.  Next week the models for this year's student proposals will be displayed in the Public Library Gallery and the opening reception for the final projects will be held on Sunday, April 17th, at City Hall, from 2 p.m. to 4 p.m.  

I. PUBLIC HEARINGS
J. CONSENT AGENDA 
M. NEW BUSINESS – Resolution 2016 – 2 Agenda was amended to be heard before the City Manager’s Report item
2. RESOLUTION 2016 – 4  A resolution for Council guidelines in approving City bids.  Requested by Councilmembers Kraft and Crow.  
Councilmember Kraft stated that it is extremely rare for Council not to approve staff's recommendation for the lowest bidder, and even though the Charter is very clear that Council can reject any and all bids, a study session was conducted to discuss the City's procedures.  As requested, he has attempted to come up with a proposed guideline that can be utilized on these rare occasions, which states, "If bids are within one percent of being the lowest bid, Council can consider other criteria".  Councilmember Kraft stated that his purpose in simplifying the guideline was, hopefully, to garner a consensus from Council, because although he is sympathetic to some of the bidders in this case, he does not like being lobbied on these issues.  

Councilmember Glickert asked Councilmember Kraft when this guideline would go into effect.  Councilmember Kraft stated that it would become effective once it is approved.  Councilmember Glickert stated that Council's Rules and Regulations contains policies and that is where he believes this issue should be discussed.  He stated that Council received a rendering from the City Attorney and after much consideration he cannot arbitrarily make this type of a change in midstream.  

Councilmember Crow stated that Councilmember Kraft was clear that his rationale for establishing the  one percent was simply an attempt to build a consensus.  The idea of moving to approve the guideline forward would solidify Council's position going forward, while still providing an opportunity to reject or approve Clipper's bid.  Council should commend Councilmember Kraft for at least developing a concept that can be discussed, cultivate a consensus and provide staff with the necessary guidance.   

Councilmember Carr stated that nowhere in the legal opinion does it state that Council could not reject the bid.  Nor does it seem to say that Council is forced to accept staff's recommendations.  So although Council has the option to reject Councilmember Kraft's guideline, her belief is that this resolution stands for all considerations that Council would make, including minority employment, as opposed to simply a dollar amount.  Otherwise, Council might as well allow the City Manager to make all the decisions and forgo taking a vote on any of staff's recommendations.   

Councilmember Sharpe stated that while he is in agreement with Councilmember Kraft's proposed guideline and would like the contract to be awarded to Gamma, according to the City Attorney, it would be unwise for Council to change in midstream.  Consequently, he would be casting a no vote, since he does not believe the resolution should go into effect this evening.

Councilmember Jennings stated that in his opinion, this is a case of Council trying to fix something that is not broken.  The bid was fair, Clipper won, and while he favors the U City company, Clipper was the lowest bidder.  He stated that he also believes that Council should not second-guess its professionals, and that if Council starts to show favor to companies within U City, outside companies will stop bidding and the City's pool of qualified applicants will be limited.  Councilmember Jennings stated that Council can reject, for just cause, any recommendation from staff regarding bids, but it might be detrimental to the City if Council starts steering these bids.  

Councilmember Kraft stated that this discussion is about the policy, not about who gets the tree trimming bid.  The policy does not force anyone to vote one way or the other, it simply insulates Council and says look, if it's within one percent, we'll talk about, but if not, it's outside of our scope.  Councilmember Kraft stated the policy in and of itself is a good one and deserves to be passed on the basis of that fact alone.  

Councilmember Sharpe stated that his only problem is the effective date.  

Councilmember Kraft made a motion to amend the Resolution 2016 - 4, to include that the policy would not go into effect until March 1, 2016, and was seconded by Councilmember Crow.

Voice vote on Councilmember Kraft's motion to amend the resolution carried by a majority, with a Nay vote from Mayor Welsch.

Mayor Welsch stated that as she shared with Councilmember Kraft, the Charter does say that the lowest responsible bidder should be accepted and that Council has the right to reject any and all bids, however that should be for cause.  She stated that it gives Council the authority to do whatever they want.  The passage of this resolution will bring politics into a form of government that is designed to preclude just that.  Mayor Welsch stated that if Council wants to come up with specific criteria, her belief is that it would be more appropriate to include those criteria in an ordinance, so that it is clear.  If it is not clearly stated, members of this Council will continue to be lobbied on each and every bid.  

     Mayor Welsch stated that she does not know anyone at Clipper, but the insinuations that this is a fly-by-night operation are definitely unsubstantiated.  Clipper Tree Service has been in business for eight years, and just received a contract from the St. Louis Public School District to trim all of their trees.  

Roll Call Vote Was:

Ayes:  Councilmembers Carr, Kraft, Crow, Glickert and Sharpe.

Nays:  Councilmember Jennings and Mayor Welsch.

K. CITY MANAGER’S REPORT 
1. Approval to award the City’s annual tree trimming contract to Clipper Tree Services in the amount of $59,475.00

Councilmember Sharpe moved to approve and was seconded by Councilmember Glickert.

Councilmember Carr stated that Clipper Tree Service was dissolved as a corporation eight years ago, and reformed a year ago but had no information as to why they were dissolved.  She thanked Mr. Walker and Ms. Pumm for providing her with copies of the proposals, which she reviewed and noted that;
· The closing date for the RFP was extended from November to December the 9th.

· Both Clipper and Gamma signed their contracts on December the 4th, however, Clipper's contract was not notarized until December 8th.  

· Clipper hired an arborist in November, when prior to that there was only an intern-arborist.

· The price differential between the two contracts is minimal; $400.

Councilmember Carr stated that in four years she has never questioned staff's recommendations, but based on her findings, this one makes her a little uncomfortable, and calls into question why the City had abandoned Gamma?  Clipper Tree Service is kind of a new organization, so her hope is that staff has given consideration to competence and the quality of the product, because she would hate to see the City run into another situation like the Ferguson Avenue Bridge.  
Councilmember Crow asked Mr. Walker if he could dispel some of the confusion by providing Council with an answer as to whether Clipper was a new company, as previously mentioned by staff, or if they have been in business for eight years, per the Mayor's comments?  Mayor Welsch stated that her belief is that Meghan Fuller had informed Council that Clipper had been in business in St. Louis County for one year.  Mr. Walker stated that the City's information is that Clipper has been in business since 2008.  Councilmember Crow stated that staff had informed Council that Clipper was a new company.  

Councilmember Sharpe stated that while it is obvious that Clipper was the lowest bidder, his assumption is that staff did their homework with respect to them being the lowest responsible bidder a should be awarded the contract.  

Councilmember Carr stated that if you check the records with the Secretary of State you will find that the company was dissolved and reformed a year ago.  

Voice vote on Councilmember Sharpe's motion carried by a majority, with Nay votes from Councilmembers Carr and Crow and an abstention from Councilmember Kraft.
Councilmember Kraft stated that he had abstained from voting, because his wife does business with tree companies.     
L. UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
BILLS
M. NEW BUSINESS
RESOLUTIONS

    Introduced by Councilmember Glickert
1. RESOLUTION 2016 – 3  A resolution approving participation in the Amicus Brief.   Requested by Councilmember Glickert and Mayor Welsch.  Seconded by Councilmember Sharpe.
Citizen's Comments:
John Ammann, 100 North Tucker, St. Louis, MO 63101

Mr. Ammann stated that as a Professor of Law at St. Louis University, he invited Council and the residents of U City to participate in the Amicus Brief.  He stated that there are two pending cases before the Missouri Supreme Court, one out of St. Louis and the other out of Kansas City, challenging the passage of House Bill 722.  The bill involves minimum wages and the plastic bag ordinance, but fundamentally, it is about local control; whether municipalities in Missouri have the right to control issues within their own boundaries.  Mr. Ammann stated that St. Louis University's Legal Clinic is currently offering free help with drafting a brief advocating in favor of local control, on a whole range of issues.  He stated that he has already addressed this issue with U City's attorney and that each City's attorney will have an opportunity to read the brief in time to make revisions, and ensure that it says exactly what their city wants it to say.  The position already asserted by a group of cities is that municipalities are different, and what's good for U City may not be good for another city.  The brief would include a statement of interest describing the demographics, and conclude with, for these reasons, we believe the Missouri Constitution guarantees U City the right to have local control on the aforementioned issues.  
Richard Von Glahn, 3926 Connecticut, St. Louis, MO 63115
Mr. Von Glahn, the Organizing Director for Missouri Jobs with Justice, provided a brief synopsis of the legislation surrounding this issue, and stated that what his organization is working to do is gain support from municipalities to retain local control and be able to make the decisions that are most important to their constituents.  

Cristian Sellars, 6702 San Bonita, St. Louis, Missouri 63105

Mr. Sellars stated that he is a senior at Fontbonne University, doing his internship and practicum at Jobs With Justice, and has taken an academic approach to Home Rule and Dillon's Rule.  He provided a brief history of Home Rule, and stated that as Missouri Supreme Court cases have looked at this rule, they have always supported, and even liberalized it.  So it is throughout this rich history that Missouri has Home Rule, which has to be taken into consideration when looking at this Resolution that he hopes Council will support.   
Council's Comments

Councilmember Glickert stated that he has met with these three gentlemen, as well as Mr. Ben Senturia, one of his constituents, who basically initiated this process.  He stated that the state sets minimum standards on a myriad of issues, so he would agree that this is a good resolution.  

Councilmember Carr posed the following questions:
1. How many cities are currently participating in the Amicus Brief, and can you identify who they are?   Mr. Ammann stated that they have had preliminary discussions with Independence, Columbia, Florissant, and a few others, all of whom are in the process of adopting resolutions similar to the one that U City is being asked to adopt.  Since U City is viewed as a progressive leader, other cities are waiting to see what happens here.  Mr. Ammann stated that as other cities participate or decline to participate, U City will be so apprised, and can even re-evaluate its position going forward.
2. Will there be a charge for the City Attorney's review of this brief?  Mr. Walker stated that if the review requires a significant amount of time, then his guess is that there would be a charge associated with doing so.  
Councilmember Carr stated that she is a supporter of Home Rule, even though she is unsure what issues U City might find in opposition to the State.  She is reluctant to take the position of opposing the State, since there are times when they can be a City's savior.

Mr. Ammann stated that his organization anticipates that writing the brief will take 40 to 60 hours, so the City Attorney's cost for review and input should be minimal. 
Councilmember Kraft asked Mr. Ammann if the City of St. Louis and Kansas City were already involved in this matter.  Mr. Ammann stated that while they are the primary parties, their interests are not exactly aligned.  The City of St. Louis has taken a position that would be similar to U City; that it has the authority to do its own local minimum wage.  Kansas City is a little different because their City Council voted to take the local minimum wage off the ballot.  So in this case his organization is actually working with a group of ministers who are trying to put it back on the ballot.   

Councilmember Jennings posed the following questions:

1. Would there be any repercussions if the Supreme Court does not rule in a city's favor?  Mr. Ammann stated that his general belief is that a City's involvement cannot make things any worse.  He stated that their plan is to be a part of the process prior to the Court's ruling.  So the brief that they are asking U City and others to participate in, will be filed by April 1st.  
2. Is your strategy to hopefully influence the Court's decision?  Mr. Ammann stated that they are hoping to come in as neutral outsiders, expressing what other municipalities in the state are thinking.  
3. Do you have any input or support from groups that are fighting for the $15.00 minimum wage?  Mr. Ammann stated that Jobs for Justice could answer that question, since they have an interest in representing the workers, but his organization's involvement is to represent the municipalities.  

Councilmember Crow asked Mr. Ammann if his belief was that the majority of municipalities likely to participate in the Amicus would be large urban municipalities, and perhaps, Columbia, as the outlier?  Mr. Ammann stated that their invitation is open to all cities across the state.  He did not think rural cities will be at odds with their position, whether they will join is yet to be seen.  
Mr. Von Glahn, stated that during the summer his organization worked to support Governor Nixon in his veto of this legislation.  And while there were a number of cities; Springfield, Columbia, Kansas and St. Louis, who came out in opposition, cities like Kirksville, Wentzville, St. Peters, and Potosi, as well as the Missouri Municipal League, sent a letter encouraging the veto of this legislation.

Councilmember Kraft stated that from a symbolic standpoint, he thinks it would be nice for U City to support this concept, even though it might be wishful thinking to believe that the State of Missouri is going to suddenly have a living minimum wage.  However, approximately four years ago, Council passed a Domestic Partnership Ordinance, patted themselves on the back and said the chances of this really going anywhere are crazy.  Well guess what, gay marriage is now the law of the land. 
     On the other hand, he would agree on the nuts and bolts legal issue, which U City really would not want the Supreme Court taking away its Charter City prerogatives.  He said Council should support this resolution.

Mayor Welsch thanked Councilmember Glickert for taking the lead on this initiative, of which she strongly supports.  She encouraged Council and residents to take a look at the St. Louis County Municipal League's Weekly Legislative Roundup, which highlights numerous proposed bills designed to limit a city's authority.  She stated that it is important for U City to be a leader and join with other cities to say officially in court that this is not right.  City governments should have the right to govern as they see fit, in order to adequately address the needs of their residents, and the State and Jefferson City should not be taking that right away.  
Voice vote on Councilmember Glickert's motion carried unanimously.
BILLS
N. CITIZEN PARTICIPATION (continued if needed)
O. COUNCIL REPORTS/BUSINESS
1. Boards and Commission appointments needed

Mayor Welsch read the appointments that were needed.
2. Council liaison reports on Boards and Commissions
3. Boards, Commissions and Task Force minutes
4. Other Discussions/Business
P. COUNCIL COMMENTS

Councilmember Carr made the following requests:

· That a study session be conducted to discuss the lights at the driving range. 

· That she be provided with a full safety report on the December 13, 2015 incident. 

· That she be provided with past and future copies of Gateway's monthly reports related to



response times, type of calls, ward breakdowns, etc.     
Councilmember Carr stated that she made the request for Gateway's monthly reports several months ago.  She noted that Mr. Mayrose, from Gateway, said that Gateway provides these reports to Council on a monthly basis, although she has never received one.   
Mr. Walker stated that given the fact that the City has a Settlement Agreement that it must abide by, which calls for  a reduction in the height of the lights, the installation of  a berm and additional landscaping. The  Park Commission has also made a recommendation. He is  not sure what would be achieved by another study session.   
Councilmember Carr stated that the settlement was not brought to Council for a vote.  The agreement specifically requires that the lights be lowered, yet staff is talking about removing the lights.  She stated that she attended the Park Commission meeting and that she and Councilmember Kraft spoke with Mr. Shuman in 2009, and is aware of his position.  However, she is also aware of what has occurred over the last several years with a myriad of citizens demanding a different result since the installation of the lights and believed that another discussion should take place before the lights are removed. 
Mr. Walker stated that since the Settlement Agreement calls for lowering the lights, the idea of removing the lights was no longer on the table.  The only remaining issue was to ask Mr. Shuman if he would be willing to accept a tradeoff with respect to removing the lights in lieu of constructing a berm, and he has rejected that proposal.  Mr. Walker reminded Council that they had provided the parameters for what should be included in the Settlement Agreement.
Councilmember Crow stated that he disagreed that Council ever voted and approved the settlement as it currently exists, because the numbers that Council provided are diametrically divergent from the numbers that appear today.
Councilmember Kraft stated that he has talked to almost all of the members of the Pension Board, individually, and while he does not want to speak for them, they are reluctant to make recommendations about how the plans should be changed or funded.  They all seem to agree that the plans need more money, but that any changes should come from staff or Council.  So he would like to see a study session established for Council to discuss this matter in greater detail.
     Councilmember Kraft stated that while he does not have much to go on, the rumor is that it was not Twin Peaks that is coming to the Loop, but it is their first cousin.  

Councilmember Crow congratulated the Friends of the Library for an exceptionally successful event on Sunday, where George Hodgman, the author of Bettyville, spoke and signed copies of his book.  There will be a reception for the new Superintendent of Schools starting at 7 p.m. tomorrow, at the McNair Building.  
     Councilmember Crow stated that he still has not received a response to the three questions that were raised at the last meeting, regarding the City's Emergency Medical Services.
     Councilmember Crow stated that although he is pleased that Councilmember Kraft has brought up the pension plans, and he believed that the pension plan will need additional money, it is important to make sure that Council is comparing apples to apples.  He then provided examples of some of the plans found in the Missouri State Auditor's Report on Public Pension Plans.
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Councilmember Crow stated that the state-wide funded ratio for pension plans stands at 78 percent.  So although this is a conversation for Council to have, it is not a crisis.  He encouraged his colleagues to review the audit prior to the initiation of a study session. 
Mr. Walker provided answers to the following questions posed by Councilmember Crow at the January 25th meeting:

1. How many ambulances does Gateway have in the Metropolitan area?  Currently there are twenty-three.
2. Is Gateway answering emergency calls in U City with ambulances that have no paramedics on board?  Gateway is staffing with at least one paramedic in the two ambulances dedicated for U City, in accordance with their contract.

3. Has there been any type of coordinated training conducted between Gateway and the City's firefighters?  Mr. Walker stated that he is currently working with the Fire Chief and Gateway to implement cross-training opportunities.
Mayor Welsch stated that although she was glad that Councilmember Kraft brought up the topic of pension plans, the way that it came out in the newspapers did cause her some concern.  She stated that Council, as well as the Pension Board, have been talking about these plans since this administration came into office in 2010.  To insinuate that the City was not aware of this underfunding is not true.  Last year this administration put an extra $2 million dollars into the plans.  Mayor Welsch stated that she would agree that this is not a crisis, but does think there is a need to reach a decision on what should be done with respect to the City's long-term stability.  She is anxious for the Pension Board members to get more involved in working with staff and Council on coming up with proposals for how to effectively address this $11 million dollar deficit.  
· The second Annual Lunar New Year Festival, funded by EDRST, the Chamber of 
Commerce and Create Space, will be held on February 19th and 20th.  Four banquets 
will be held at various Chinese restaurants throughout U City. A parade and an artisan market, will take place on Saturday.   Additional 
information can be found at www.lunarnewyear@stl.com

Q. ADJOURNMENT
Mayor Shelley Welsch adjourned the meeting at 7:52  p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Joyce Pumm
City Clerk, MRCC/CMC
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